Master Resource Document

This document contains a semi-comprehensive list of all available resources in the Quad Cities and surrounding areas. The document is separated by resource type, so refer to the table of contents to guide you to the resources you need. The month and year the resource was last updated is included in parathesis before the name of the resource.

Organizations on the list are not necessarily endorsed, recommended, or partnered with SAL Community Services. Please double check every resource by checking the link or calling to make sure information is still accurate before showing up.

If you have any questions about resources, please contact your SAL Community Services Case Worker or Coordinator. If you have any questions or would like to be including in the SAL Resources, contact the Parent, Family, and Community Engagement and Governance Manager at rzbaracki@salcommunityservices.org

Table of Contents

Table of Contents	
Food Assistance	2
Directories	2
Individual Local Pantry Guide	2
Education & Jobs Resource Master List	<u> </u>
Local Job Search & Education Organizations	
Job Search Websites	13
Diaper Assistance	13
Housing Resources	14
Medical	20
Clothing	27
General/Other	30
Directories	30
General Resources	30

Food Assistance

The numbers in front of each resource are the month and year the resource was last checked.

Directories

- (1/23) Food Resource Guide: https://www.rockislandaok.org/resource-guides
- (1/23) Food Resources Map by Location: https://riverbendfoodbank.org/findfood/

Individual Local Pantry Guide

(Not comprehensive of all QCs resources)

- (12/23) The AGAPE center- Food and Clothing Pantry. Open Thursdays & Fridays Call first for current hours
 - Address: 1101 Devils Glen Road Bettendorf, IA 52722 Inside Devils Glen Park next to the baseball diamond.
 - o Phone: 563-210-0465
 - Food pantry open every Friday each month, clothing and household pantry open on Thursdays
 - Link: https://bettcommfoundation.org/agape-center.php
- (12/22) Church of Peace Food Pantry
 - Open every Saturday from 9-11am
 - o Located at the back of the church at 114 12rh Street, Rock Island IL
 - o Phone: 309-788-6357
- **(12/22) Café on Vine** Meal site that provides free, warm meals breakfast and lunch Monday-Friday. Just stop by during meals hours and pick up what you need.
 - Breakfast Hours: 7 AM 7:45 AM
 - o Lunch Hours: 11 AM 12:30 PM
 - o Address: 932 W 6th St. Davenport, Iowa 52802
 - o Phone: (563)324-4472
 - o Link: https://www.cafeonvine.com
- (12/22) Churches United Meal Site at Zion Lutheran Church- Meal site that provides warm dinner on weekdays M-F
 - o Address: 1216 W. 8th Street, Davenport, Iowa
 - Hours: Monday through Friday: 5:30-6:15
 - o Phone: 563-322-3533 (office hours 9-3 on weekdays)
 - Link: Zion Lutheran Church (ziondavenport.org)
- (12/22) Meals on Wheels- Website with a variety of different meal services, some for elderly/disabled/chronically ill, but some services don't require you to identify in these categories. Services include:
- (12/22) Meal Services Program (Senior Services Only)
 - o Address: 2221 11th St, Rock Island, IL 61201
 - o Phone: (309) 788-6335
 - o Link: <u>Senior Services | Project NOW</u>

- (12/22) Western Illinois Area Agency on Aging (Seniors Only)
 - o Phone: (309) 793-6800
- (12/22) Jamieson Community Center, Inc. (Kids and Families)- Food bank available, free weekend meals for kids Pre-K through 6th grade in the *Monmouth-Roseville School District*. Additional programs for kids, families, and teens listed below
 - o Phone: (309) 734-4251 for registration for the kid's weekend meals program
 - o Kid Meals Link: Weekend Meals | Jamieson Community Center | Monmouth
 - Summer Meals for Kids Link: <u>Summer Meals | Jamieson Community Center |</u>
 Monmouth
 - o Food Pantries Link: Food Pantries | Jamieson Community Center
 - Recharge Teen Center (for families who might also have teenagers, can receive food here): Teen Center | Eagle View Community Health (eagleviewhealth.org)
- (12/22) King's Harvest Ministeries- Located in Davenport, this organization serves two hot lunches and one breakfast per week and well as hosting a food bank twice a month
 - o Address: 824 W 3rd Street. Davenport, Iowa
 - o Phone: (563) 570-1095
 - o Hours: Meals- Wednesday Lunch 12-1, Friday Lunch 12-1, Saturday Breakfast 9-10
 - Food Pantry- Second and Fourth Saturday of the month at 9:30am. Sign up and get a number
 - o Link: Kings Harvest Ministries How To Get Help
- (12/22) Rock Island Township Food Pantry Sacred Heart's Food Pantry is open Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. Residents must show identification and are limited to one visit per month. Those requesting food must be able to show proof of address.; a current piece of mail or driver's license with current address is sufficient. Residents can come to the Pantry once a month. Scott County residents are allowed to come to the Pantry one time. They are given a list of food pantries in Iowa and a list of helpful agencies to get them through the month. All those who come to the Food Pantry are also told about the St. Joseph Evening Meal. The meals are served at 5:30 p.m. in the Town Hall in Rock Island Township.
 - Link: <u>Services Offered | Rock Island Township (rockislandtownshipil.gov), Sacred Heart</u>
 Food Pantry Sacred Heart Catholic Church, Rock Island, IL (sacredheartri.com)
 - o Address: 2827 7th Ave, Rock Island IL 61201
 - o Phone: 786-6940
- (12/22) Rock Island Township Emergency Food and Shelter Funding In February or March, the Township usually (but not always) receives a grant allowing us to help families by paying one month's rent. The funding is intended to prevent homelessness and applicants who are normally ineligible for other types of assistance may qualify for this program. The maximum grant is \$450.
 - St. Joseph's Parish: coordinates an evening meal in Lund Hall, Monday through Friday at
 5:30 p.m. They are closed for some holidays
 - o Link: Services Offered | Rock Island Township (rockislandtownshipil.gov)
- (12/22) Illinois Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF)- provides temporary financial assistance for pregnant women and families with one or more dependent children. Assistance can pay for food, shelter, utilities, and expenses other than medical. Must be 18 or older, pregnant, or have kids.

- Contact that TANF local office
 - Or call 1-800-843-6154 from M-F 8:00am-5:00pm
- Link: Illinois Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) | Benefits.gov
- (12/22) Christian Care Rescue Mission Care- provides a community meal site for anyone in need
 - o Hours:
 - Breakfast Sunday-Saturday at 6:30am
 - Lunch: Monday-Friday 12:00pm
 - Dinner: Sunday-Saturday at 6:30pm
 - Services also include warming and cooling center cite, street outreach, men's shelter, case management
 - o Contact:
 - Phone: (309) 786-5734
 - Address: 2209 3rd Ave, Rock Island, IL 61201
 - Link: <u>Services | Christian Care Rock Island Shelter and Homeless Resources</u> (christiancareqc.org)
- (12/22) WIC (Women Infant and Children food assistance)
 - o WIC How to Apply | Food and Nutrition Service (usda.gov)
- (12/22) SNAP (Food Stamps)
 - Illinois: <u>IDHS: Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) DHS 124 D</u> (<u>state.il.us</u>)
 - o Iowa: Iowa Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) | Benefits.gov
- (12/22) St. John's Lutheran Food Pantry- open once weekly on Tuesday from 10:00am to 12:00pm
 - LINK: St John's Lutheran Church Upcoming Events (stjohnsem.org)
 - o Address: 1450 30th Ave. East Moline IL 61244
 - o Phone: 309-792-0755
- (12/22) Christ United Methodist Church East Moline and Silvis
 - Food Pantries
 - East Moline
 - M/W/F from 9:00 AM-12:00PM
 - Address: 3801 7th Street, East Moline
 - Phone: (309) 755-2508
 - Email: connect@christchurchquadcities.com
 - Silvis Food Pantry
 - M&T: 9:00-1:00pm, Wed 3:00pm-6:00pm
 - Address: 1301 2nd Ave, Silvis IL 61282
 - East Moline Community Dinner
 - 2nd and 4th Wednesday of the month for a free homemade dinner. It starts at 5:30, free to the public.
 - Basement Hall, 3801 7th Street East Moline
- (12/22) Colona Food Pantry- only for Colona Township residents in the 61241 Zip Code
 - Distribution is on the 1st, 2nd, 3rd, and 4th Wednesday of each month from 10 to 2pm. If there is a fifth Wednesday in the month, they will not be open. Application required
 - Contact:

- For emergency food order, call Adrena (309)792-8774
- Location: 617 8th Street Colona
- (12/22) Grace Fellowship Pantry (Grace Bible Fellowship Pantry)- all are welcome
 - Saturday 8am-11am
 - o Location 1525 36th Ave. Moline IL 61265
 - o Phone: (309) 797-7001
- (12/22) Milan Christian Food Pantry- for citizens of Milan, SW Rock Island, Taylor Ridge, and Andalusia only, must come with proof or residence
 - o Location: 225 E 1st Street
 - o Manager Phone: (309) 278-3400
 - o Link: Milan Christian Food Pantry Home | Facebook
- (1/23) YouthHope- program with resources for children and families
 - o Food Pantry-
 - Open Mondays and Fridays 9am-noon
 - Located in the Moline Youth Center Building at 3928 12 Avenue, Moline, IL
 61265, open to anyone in need
 - LINK: https://www.youthhopeqc.org/programs/community-outreach/food-pantry
 - Services also at YouthHope include:
 - Thanksgiving and Christmas holiday baskets
 - Youth Centers- Rock Island and Moline Youth centers open to students K-12, religiously affiliated Christian program
 - Kid Programs- after school and evening clubs for elementary students (grades K-5), religiously affiliated program (Christian)
 - Middle School Programs- takes place on Friday afternoons at Youth centers, religious program (Christian)
 - Teen Programs- a "haven from drugs, gangs, sex, and alcohol" where teens can do "anything" from job trainings and tutoring to basketball and poetry
 - Summer Camp Programs- Day trips, week-long summer camps, weekend retreats, staff training, and special events
 - Children's book room- unlimited visits where children can choose books to bring and keep at home, reading level infant through grade 6
- (1/23) Heart of Hope Ministries QCs- church in Rock Island with a variety of charitable programs
 - Food Pantry and Clothing Ministry
 - Thursdays from 3:30-5:30pm, address 1740 9th Ave, Rock Island 61201
 - LINK: https://www.heartofhopeqc.org/programs
 - Food Delivery to the Elderly (Age 65 or older) and to people who are disabled, Fridays between 10:30-1:30pm, but call office before 2:00 on Wednesdays to be placed on delivery schedule the following Friday)
 - Call 309-428-4752
- (1/23) Illinois Department of Human Services
 - A variety of services including
 - Cash, SNAP (food Stamps) and Medical Assistance, WIC
 - Child Care Assistance

- Rehabilitation Services
- Emergency services (food, housing)
- Suicide prevention program (call 988 for a mental health emergency)
- Refugee and Immigrant services
- Pregnancy and parenting services
- Youth Services
- & More!
- Link: https://www.dhs.state.il.us/page.aspx
- To contact go one website and search by services needed
- (1/23) Coal Valley Food Pantry- located at First Presbyterial Church in Coal Valley Illinois
 - o 2431 1 Street in Coal Valley Illinois
 - o Hours: Tuesdays and Fridays from 9:30am-11:00am
 - o Phone: 309-799-3511
 - Need to bring:
 - Picture ID, a piece of correspondence that confirms you live in or near Coal Valley
 - Christmas baskets available during December
- (1/23) Messiah Lutheran Church Food Pantry
 - Open Wednesday's noon until 2:00pm
 - Volunteer will ask for identification and documentation showing residence address (rent receipt, utility bill, mail) with a date within the last 30 days
 - o Phone: (309) 532-2421
 - o Link: https://messiahlutheranpb.com/community/
 - o Address: 302 11th Street Port Byron IL, 61275
- (1/23) Homewood Church- Homewood Cares program may be able to provide monetary
 assistance, grocery assistance, meals for those who have had surgery, homebound due to
 illness, or have a baby. May also be able to provide rides to appointments, seasonal yard work,
 basic plumbing, indoor painting, window cleaning, moving assistance, emergency snow removal,
 errands and misc.
 - Contact:
 - Phone: (309) 797-2000
 - Address: 3303 60th Street Moline IL
- (1/23) All Saints Lutheran Church- church with a food pantry (and some household goods like toilet paper and laundry soap) and clothing closet
 - o Eligibility: Must have a current photo ID, that's it
 - Open Every Saturday from 11:00am-1:00pm
 - o LINK: http://www.allsaintsdavenport.org/2014/06/food-pantry/
 - Address: 5002 Jersey Ridge Road Davenport Iowa 52807
- (1/23) Friendly House Iowa Food Pantry- open to Davenport residents living west of Harrison Street, south of Kimberly Road to 8th street and east of division street
 - Hours Monday-Friday from 11am-1pm
 - Eligibility: Current photo ID and proof of address such as a utility bill stub or rent receipt.
 May come once every 30 days
 - o For info, call: 563-323-1821 ext. 17

- (1/23) Sacred Heart Food Pantry at the Center- Rock Island Food Pantry, Rock Island County
 - Open daily M-F from 9:00am-11:00am, food provided based on number of people in household
 - Eligibility: Need a current piece of mail or driver's license with current address. Scott county residents are allowed to come to pantry one time.
 - o Address: 2827 7th Ave, Rock Island 61201 (Rock Island Township Hall)
 - o Phone: (309) 794-0660
- (1/23) Central Community Circle Food Pantry-
 - Address: 1008 W 6th Street, Davenport IA 52802
 Hours: Wednesday 9am-12pm, Friday 9am-12pm
 - o Phone: 563-322-8253
- (1/23) Riverbend Food Pantry-
 - Has a mobile food pantry that travels around Quad Cities as well as other lowa/Illinois cities
 - Partnership cites in the QC's include the Martin Luther King Jr. Center, Arc of the Quad Cities, Bettendorf School District
 - LINK for dates and cites for visits: https://riverbendfoodbank.org/mobilepantries/
 - o Link for food pantry search by map: https://riverbendfoodbank.org/findfood/
- (1/23) World Relief Quad Cities- programs including immigration services, case management, education, children & youth support, economic empowerment, refugee resettlement. Tailored to help immigrants and refugees and their families
 - International Food Pantry
 - World Relief Quad Cities 1852 16th St. Moline IL 61265
 - Open second Monday of each month from 9:00am-11:00am
 - LINK: https://worldrelief.org/quad-cities/for-immigrants/food-pantry-dates/
 - Immigrant services include
 - International food pantry, employment assistance, immigration legal services,
 ESL and citizenship support
 - LINK: https://worldrelief.org/quad-cities/for-immigrants/ils-client-resources/
- (1/23) River City Church Food Pantry- Park Hill Campus
 - By appointment only, call (309) 764-5685
 - o 2305 7th Ave Moline IL 61265
 - Serves all of QCs
- (1/23) Bethany for Children and Families Pantry
 - o Contact info: 309-797-7700
 - o Address: 1830 6th Ave Moline IL 61265
 - Hours: M-F 8:30am-5:00pm (4:00pm on Mondays)
- (1/23) South Park Mall Food Pantry
 - o Contact info: (563) 345-6490
 - Address: 4500 16th Street Moline IL
 - O Hours: Tuesday 2:00-6:30pm, Thursday 9:00am-1:00pm
- (1/23) St. Mary's Food Pantry Moline
 - o Contact info: 309-721-6261

- Address: 412 10th Street Moline IL 61265
- o Hours: Monday 9am-noon, Wednesday 9am-noon, Friday 9am-noon

• (1/23) ICNA Relief Food Pantry Moline

- o Contact info: (563) 424-8033
- o Address: 1531 47th Ave Moline IL 61265
- Hours: Saturday 10am-Noon

• (1/23) Grace Bible Missionary Church

- o Contact info: 309-281-8357
- o Address: 266 29th Ave East Moline IL 61244
- o Hours: Monday 3:30pm-5:30Pm, 1st and 3rd Monday of the month

• (1/23) Bettendorf Ecumenical Food Pantry

- Contact Info: 563-332-0768
- Address: 2209 Grant Street Bettendorf IA 52722
- o Hours:
 - Location Operating Hours
 - Monday 9am-11am
 - Tuesday 6:30pm-8:30pm
 - Wednesday 9am-11am
 - Friday 9am-11am
 - Emergency Pantry/Food Box Hours
 - Monday 9am-11am
 - Tuesday 6:30pm-8:30pm
 - Wednesday 9am-11am
 - Friday 9am-11am

• (1/23) St. Vincent DePaul Society Food Pantry

- o Contact Info: (309) 793-7373
- o Address: 2502 29th Avenue Rock Island 61201
- Hours:
 - Monday 9am-11:30am
 - Tuesday 4:30pm-6:00pm, 1st Tuesday of the month only
 - Thursday 9:00am-11:30am

• (1/23) YWCA Quad Cities Iowa Empowerment Center Food Pantry

- o Contact Info: (563) 340-0310
- Address: 1225 E River Drive Suite 140 Davenport IA 52803
- o Hours: M-F 9:30am-3:30pm

• (1/23) Watertown Food Pantry

- o Contact Info: (309) 752-3016
- Address: 1365 13th Aver East Moline IL 61244
- o Hours: 12:30PM-5:30PM

• (1/23) Heart of Hope Ministries

- o Contact Info: (309) 428-4752
- o Address: 1740 9th Ave Rock Island IL 61201
- O Hours: Thursday 4:30pm-6:30pm

- (1/23) University of Illinois Extension & UI Health Collaboration- Eat. Move. SAVE.-
 - "eating well and moving our bodies doesn't have to break the bank. Through free education and inspirational ideas, we empower personal change for lasting outcomes. We believe that eating well and staying active is for everybody, and that's why we work hard to make it easy to live happier, healthier lives.
 - LINK: https://www.eatmovesave.org/
 - Recipe Catalog: https://eat-move-save.extension.illinois.edu/eat/recipes?utm_source=landing_page&utm_medium=link_click&utm_campaign=eatmovesave
 - Get Moving: https://eat-move-save.extension.illinois.edu/move?utm_source=landing_page&utm_medium=link_click&utm_campaign=eatmovesave
 - Money Saving Tips: https://eat-move-save.extension.illinois.edu/save?utm_source=landing_page&utm_medium=link_click&utm_campaign=eatmovesave
 - Find food near you: https://eat-move-save.extension.illinois.edu/?utm_source=landing_page&utm_medium=link_click&utm_campaign=eatmovesave#find-food-il

Education & Jobs Resource Master List

Local Job Search & Education Organizations

- (12/22) Goodwill of the Heartland- career development education services
 - Clinton & Quad Cities Contact
 - Sarah Axelson
 - Saxelson@goodwillheartland.org
 - **•** (563) 484-3706
 - Programs include supported community living, day habilitation, veterans' services, Job
 Placement and maintenance services, employment training
 - Helms career centers
 - Moline
 - 4805 22nd Ave. Moline, IL 61265
 - (563) 484-3757
- (1/23) Federal Communications Commission Affordable Connectivity Program
 - If you participate or qualify for any of these programs, you can take advantage of a \$30/monthly internet discount
 - SNAP, Medicaid, Federal Public Housing Assistance, Supplementary Security Income (SSI), WIC, Veterans Pension or Survivor Benefits, Lifeline
 - LINK: https://www.fcc.gov/acp
- (1/23) Family Resources- nonprofit that provides a variety of family services
 - Offers:

- Survivor services (SA, DV), mental health and counseling, support groups, emergency crisis assistance, sheltering and rapid rehousing, safety planning, medical and legal advocacy, employment assistance, education and awareness, mentoring, comprehensive care coordination, foster group care, lowa Aftercare services network, foster and adoption services
- Walk-In Crisis Facilities
 - Open 8:30am-5pm

Davenport: (563) 468-2310

o Moline: (309) 797-6534

o Muscatine: (563) 263-0067

Jackson, Louisa, Clinton Counties: (866) 921-3354

• 24-Hour Crisis Line IOWA: (866) 921-3354

• 23-Hour Crisis Line ILLINOIS: (309) 797-1777

- For therapy services: (563)445-0557
- For comprehensive care coordination: (855)277-0430
- For Iowa Aftercare services, age 18 to 21-year-olds who have aged out of foster care or another court-ordered placement
 - (563) 468-2267
- Foster/Adoption Resources
 - (563) 468-2331
- (1/23) Black Hawk College Adult Education Programs-
 - Adult education classes are non-college credit and provided at no cost to learners who qualify. GED certification test does have a fee
 - Outreach Center (East Moline) 309-796-5562
 - Adult Learning Center (Rock Island) 309-794-1072
 - Community Education Center (Kewanee) 309-854-1875
 - GED Program: 309-796-5562
 - ESL Program: 309-796-8245
 - High School Completion or Youth GED: 309-796-8252
 - o LINK: https://www.bhc.edu/community-education/adult-education/registration/
- (1/23) Moline Illinois Employment and Training Center (IETC)
 - View a list of Illinois Employment and Training Centers here
 - LINK: https://www.ihda.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/07/State-Economic-Development-Resource-Directory.pdf
- (1/23) Illinois Migrant Council
 - Offers a variety of community programs including:
 - Housing Services
 - Education for Children and Youth
 - Family Literacy Services
 - Family Services
 - Outreach & Assessment
 - Health Education Services
 - Adult Education Services

- Referrals for ESL, GED, basic skills, computer literacy, computer-based ESL, Microsoft office, project-based technology learning activities
- LINK: https://www.illinoismigrant.org/index.html
- Visit website to learn more about services
- (1/23) Martin Luther King Center- center in Rock Island Illinois which programs for children and hosts resource events
 - o Programs
 - After school program- free for children in kindergarten through 9th grade in the Rock Island/Milan school district from August 8th-June 2, 2023. Currently a wait list.
 - Call (309) 732-2999
 - Visit Link: https://www.mlkcenter.org/programs
 - Summer Day Camp- free for children 5-14 years old. Must apply- application currently full but go online to fill out the application and be placed on a waiting list
 - LINK: https://www.mlkcenter.org/programs
 - Hosts community events, including but not limited to:
 - Volunteer income tax assistance program, housing fairs, childhood/childcare fairs
 - Calendar link: https://www.mlkcenter.org/events
- (6/23) American Job Center
 - American Job Center Rock Island
 - Address: 500 42nd Street Suite 6, Rock Island, IL 61201
 - https://www.illinoisworknet.com/Connect/Pages/LocationSearch.aspx
 - Thev have:
 - Career resource room
 - On-site childcare
 - Rooms where employers can interview job seekers
 - Telephones, fax machines, copy machine, personal computer, internet access, video viewing stations
 - Youth services
 - Help with unemployment claims
 - Help coping with the stress of job loss
 - Help coping financially with job loss
 - Community resources
 - Help preparing strategies for find a job, preparing resume
 - Job club (share job search strategies with other job seekers)
 - Information about education and training schools
 - Prepare for the high school equivalency exam
 - Receive job training and improve English skills (ESL)
 - Help with living expenses while training
 - Help finding childcare
 - Help obtaining financial aid for training

- Assessing your reading and math skill
- Learn about job suitable for you in your local area
- Assess your career interests and skills
- Learn about jobs in demand and rates of pay
- Small business owner supports (hiring, interviews, posting job openings, information on wages and salary trends, etc.)

lowaWORKS Center Davenport

1801 East Kimberly Road Suite A, Davenport, IA 52807

• (6/23) Augustana College

- College in Rock Island
- Scholarships available
 - https://www.augustana.edu/admissions/scholarships
 - Scholarship estimator: https://admissions.augustana.edu/register/mse?_gl=1*s72r7I*_gcl_au*NTM50

 TgzMzE2LjE2ODc0NjE3NDE.
- Degrees offered
 - https://www.augustana.edu/academics/catalog/areas-of-study? gl=1*dged0a* gcl au*NTM5OTgzMzE2LjE2ODc0NjE3NDE.
- ESL Programming
 - https://www.augustana.edu/learning-commons/esl

• (6/23) St. Ambrose University

- College in Davenport
- Scholarships
 - https://www.sau.edu/about-sau/institutional-advancement/support-sau/scholarships
- o Degrees offered
 - https://www.sau.edu/academics/programs

• (6/23) Trinity College of Nursing

- College in Rock Island
 - https://www.trinitycollegeqc.edu/default.aspx
- Programs/Degrees
 - https://www.trinitycollegegc.edu/academics.aspx
- Financial Aid
 - https://www.trinitycollegeqc.edu/financial-aid.aspx

• (1/23) Kelly Services- staffing company

LINK: https://www.kellyservices.us/?utm_source=gmb-listing&utm_medium=organic&utm_campaign=all_both_local-listings&utm_content=davenport-ia

• (1/23) Manpower- staffing company

- https://www.manpowergroupusa.com/manpower/locations/moline?utm_source=googlewutm_medium=lpm&utm_campaign=manpowerlpm
- o Phone: 309-762-8857

• (1/23) Sedona Staffing Services

o LINK: https://www.sedonastaffing.com/sedona-staffing-moline-il-pa

o Phone: 309-743-7000

- (1/23) Trillium Staffing Solutions
 - o LINK:

https://trilliumstaffing.com/jobs/search/?keywords=&location=Moline+Illinois&jobassistant=yes

- (1/23) Volt Services Group
 - https://jobs.volt.com/us/en
- (1/23) QPS Employment Group- office in 2206 E 52nd Unit B, Davenport IA 52807
 - o Phone: 563-323-6130
 - o LINK: https://www.qpsemployment.com/locations/detail/qps-davenport
- (1/23) Ascend Staffing- office at 2322 Kimberly Rd #20S Davenport IA 52807
 - https://www.ascendstaffing.com/
- (1/23) Express Employment Professionals- office at 4433 Ave of the Cities Moline IL 61265
 - o https://www.expresspros.com/molineil/
- (1/23) Staff Now- address at 221 E 2nd St. Davenport IA 52801
 - https://staffnowjobs.com/

Job Search Websites

- www.indeed.com
- www.illinoisworknet.com
- www.monster.com
- https://www.iowaworks.gov/vosnet/Default.aspx
- https://illinois.jobs2web.com/
- https://jobs.qconline.com/
- https://www.salcommunityservices.org/jobs

Diaper Assistance

- **Pregnancy Resources** hands out free "emergency" diapers each month. Go to pregnancy resources and let them know you need emergency diapers
 - o <u>Davenport -</u> 2706 W. Central Park Ave. Davenport, IA
 - Phone: (563) 386-3737
 - o Moline 3825 16th St. Moline, IL
 - Phone: (309) 797-3636
 - Also does
 - birthing bags for mothers who have just given birth
 - Free diapers when you attend classes
- Moline First Baptist Church- Free diaper giveaway the 3rd Saturday of each month 10am-12pm
 - o Address: 1901 29th St. Moline, IL
- Colona Baby Pantry- 3rd Saturday of each month, free diapers, formula, clothes, etc.
 - o Address: Grace Community Church 507 1st St. Colona, IL

- Milan Christian Food Pantry- open Monday 9-11am and Thursday 3-6pm. participants need to live within our area of service—Milan, SW Rock Island, and western Rock Island County. They sometimes offer things like shampoo and soap, toothpaste and other hygiene items that a family needs such as diapers but call first to check what they have available.
 - o Address: 225 1st St. E. Milan, IL
 - o Phone: (309) 278-3400
- The Salvation Army- Gives free "emergency Diapers"
 - <u>Davenport</u> 100 Kirkwood Blvd.
 - Open 9:30a-4:30p Mon-Fri
 - Moline 2200 5th Ave
- Hiney Heroes 50 diapers per month per child
 - Email @ <u>hineyheroes@gmail.com</u> to arrange pick up or message on "Hiney Heroes"
 Facebook
 - o Pick up: 3796 State St. Bettendorf, IA (@ In This Issue Comic Store)
 - o 100 Kirkwood Blvd. Davenport, IA (@ Salvation Army)
 - o Or they will can likely work out other pick up spot with parent if needed.
- (1/23) First Baptist Church- Holds "Diaper Depot" every third Saturday of the month
 - o Address: 1901 29th St, Moline IL 61265 from 10am-11am

Housing Resources

- (12/22) Humility Homes and Services- offers a variety of services for people experiencing housing insecurity
 - Rapid Rehousing Program
 - Available to people who are currently literally homeless (sleeping in a place not made for human habitation) aka a car, garages, sheds, on the street
 - Veteran's (and Veterans families) services
 - Available to veterans and families
 - Supportive Housing
 - Available to people who are currently literally homeless (sleeping in a place not made for human habitation)
 - Mission-Focused Housing
 - Available to people who receive an income. Provides affordable rental properties with low to no down payment. Open to families.
 - o Links: Our Services Humility Homes, Get Help / Ayuda Humility Homes
 - o Contact: (563)322-8065
 - o Administration office: 519 Filmore St. Davenport IA 52802, open M-F 8:00-4:00
 - o Emergency Shelter location (Adults ONLY) 1016 W. 5th St. Davenport IA 52802
- (12/22) Rock Island Township Services
 - Emergency Food and Shelter Funding In February or March, the Township usually (but not always) receives a grant allowing us to help families by paying one month's rent. The funding is intended to prevent homelessness and applicants who are normally ineligible for other types of assistance may qualify for this program. The maximum grant is \$450.

- Warming / Cooling Center Whenever we have temperature extremes, Lund Hall at the Township is open for you to drop in and get warm or cool, depending on the season.
- General Assistance Program
 - Eligible clients may receive a maximum of \$321 per month towards rent, utilities, personal needs and food. Vouchers are issued to clients and checks are mailed to the rental property owners. All rental properties must be registered with the City of Rock Island.
- o Link: <u>Services Offered | Rock Island Township (rockislandtownshipil.gov)</u>
- Contact Info: Stephanie Groom, Office Manager/ Case Worker
 - **309/788-3417 (office)**
 - ritowncaseworker@gmail.com
- (12/22) Freedom Homes (religious organization)
 - Assist individuals who have "decided to change their lives in a positive way.... only to be accomplished with the help of our Lord Jesus Christ." Provides housing, supportive services, structure, consistency, and love for individuals who what to create a new life
 - o Contact: (563)326-4056
 - o Email: freedomhomesqca@gmail.com
 - Link: <u>Home | Freedom Homes Ministries (fhqca.org)</u>
- (12/22) Greater Metropolitan Area Housing Authority
 - o Offers income eligible households safe, friendly apartment living at several developments
 - o Link: Quality, Affordable Low Income Housing in the Rock Island County Area (gmaharic.org)
 - Phone: (309)755-4527
 Address: 621 17th Avenue
 - o Application link: Waitlistcheck | Greater Metropolitan Area Housing Authority
- (12/22) Housing Authority of Moline/ Moline Housing Authority- low-cost housing and section 8 application assistance
 - o Link: What You Need to Know | Moline Housing Authority
 - o Phone: (309)764-1819
 - o Email: info@molinehousing.com
- 12/22 Project NOW Community Action Agency- offers a variety of housing programs including:
 - Affordable housing rentals
 - Assistance with rent and deposit payments
 - Homeless services and transitional housing
 - Weatherization to keep your home energy efficient
 - o Phone: (309) 793-6391
 - Email: questions@projectnow.org
 - Link: <u>Housing | Project NOW</u>
- (12/22) Rock Island Housing Authority
 - o (309) 788-0825 EXT. 200
- (12/22) Community Action of Eastern Iowa (Iowa residents only)
 - Utility and rent assistance
 - Links: Online Application Welcome (liheapia.net), Home Community Action of Eastern lowa (caeiowa.org)

- (12/22) Moline Township- emergency and general assistance. Must live in Moline township. Must
 meet criteria of being in the process of applying for social security or lost a job and searching for
 employment
 - o Contact: (309) 764-3558
 - Link: <u>Assistance Moline Township</u>
 - Also has back to work program, student bus ticket program, winter clothing program, temporary handicap placard program, free notary service, and registration to vote
- (12/22) Illinois Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF)- provides temporary financial assistance for pregnant women and families with one or more dependent children. Assistance can pay for food, shelter, utilities, and expenses other than medical. Must be 18 or older, pregnant, or have kids.
 - Contact that TANF local office
 - Or call 1-800-843-6154 from M-F 8:00am-5:00pm
 - o Link: Illinois Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) | Benefits.gov
- (1/23) Salvation Army- Offers homeless assistance and prevention program, rapid rehousing program, and shelter program
 - Call Davenport/Moline Locations
 - Davenport/Scott County: (563)324-4808
 - Moline/Rock Island County: (309)764-2811
 - LINK: https://centralusa.salvationarmy.org/quadcities/provide-housing/
 - o Program may be able to also assist with
 - Food assistance, housing assistance, youth empowerment program, Pathway of Hope program for parents, disaster survivor assistance, adult rehabilitation center, eviction diversion program, Davenport Corps
- (1/23) Lutheran Social Services of Iowa- offers a variety of services for children and families
 - There is a headquarters in Davenport
 - To contact, call (563) 322-74419
 - Address 111 W. 15th St, Davenport IA 52803
 - Services they offer include
 - Early Childhood Services
 - Behavioral Intervention for kids
 - Community Programs
 - Residential Treatment
 - Services for People with disabilities
 - Respite care
 - Daily supported community living
 - Host homes
 - Immigrants and refugee community services
 - Global greens/Global greens farmer's market
 - Childcare program
 - Services for elderly refugees
 - Community-Based English as a Second Language
 - Citizenship education

- Match and save program
- Resettlement Services- for Refugees and Afghan Allies
 - LINK: https://lsiowa.org/resettlement-services/
- Welcome center initiative
- Statewide services for immigrants
- Community navigator pilot program
- Foster Care and Adoption Support
- Services for Adults
 - Family Centered Services
 - Services for people with disabilities
 - Therapy Services

• (1/23) Illinois Department of Human Services

- A variety of services including
 - Cash, SNAP (food Stamps) and Medical Assistance, WIC
 - Child Care Assistance
 - Rehabilitation Services
 - Emergency services (food, housing)
 - Suicide prevention program (call 988 for a mental health emergency)
 - Refugee and Immigrant services
 - Pregnancy and parenting services
 - Youth Services
 - & More!
- Link: https://www.dhs.state.il.us/page.aspx
- o To contact go one website and search by services needed
- (1/23) Churches United of the Quad Cities Area- Winnie's Place
 - Shelter program helping women with or without children who are homeless and or survivors of domestic abuse
 - o Contact number: 309-757-0757
 - Services can offer:
 - Shelter
 - Food
 - Clothing
 - Group Support
 - Individual Support
 - Case management
 - Parenting support
 - Bible study and spiritual support
 - Encouragement, acceptance, hope
 - o Address: 2535 Tech Drive Suite 205 Bettendorf IA 52722
- (1/23) Family Resources- nonprofit that provides a variety of family services
 - Offers:
 - Survivor services (SA, DV), mental health and counseling, support groups, emergency crisis assistance, sheltering and rapid rehousing, safety planning, medical and legal advocacy, employment assistance, education and awareness,

mentoring, comprehensive care coordination, foster group care, Iowa Aftercare services network, foster and adoption services

- Walk-In Crisis Facilities
 - Open 8:30am-5pm
 - Davenport: (563) 468-2310Moline: (309) 797-6534
 - o Muscatine: (563) 263-0067
 - o Jackson, Louisa, Clinton Counties: (866) 921-3354
 - 24-Hour Crisis Line IOWA: (866) 921-3354
 - 23-Hour Crisis Line ILLINOIS: (309) 797-1777
- Contact for housing: (563) 326-9191
- (1/23) Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP)
 - Support for low income households with utilities (heating and cooling)
 - LINK: https://www.acf.hhs.gov/ocs/low-income-home-energy-assistance-program-liheap
 - Limited funding available
 - Need help with utility assistance?
 - LINK: https://liheapch.acf.hhs.gov/search-tool/
- **(1/23) Safe at Home lowa** program for survivors of domestic violence, sexual assault, trafficking, stalking, or violent crimes to help obscure or hide your address from abusers/offenders
 - Contact info:
 - Phone: (515) 725-7233 (SAFE)
 - IA coalition against domestic violence: 800-770-1650
 - IA coalition against sexual assault: 800-284-7821
- (1/23) Community Home Partners- organization's mission is to help provide quality affordable
 housing, encourage housing success and supports neighborhood and economic development,
 creating stable communities
 - Qualifiers: veterans, 62 years or older, currently a victim of domestic violence, work 20 hours or more per week, handicapped or disables, work 20 hours or more per week for 90 days or more, or over 62 drawing form social security
 - Rental assistance link: https://www.communityhomepartners.com/rental-assistance/
 - Thrive- voluntary 5-year program that provides a pathway for individuals who want to improve their quality of life and or economic situation through personal development and growth. Collaborate with public and private partners to develop strategies to actively pursue and achieved goals, like preparing for home ownership
 - LINK: https://www.communityhomepartners.com/thrive/
- (1/23) Illinois Housing Development Authority (IHDA)
 - Services
 - Illinois Emergency homeowner assistance fund (ILHAF)
 - Provides up to \$60,000 in mortgage assistance to eligible homeowners paid directly to the services, taxing body, or other approved entities
 - LINK: https://www.illinoishousinghelp.org/ilhaf
 - Opening Doors Program
 - Eligible homebuyers can receive \$6,00 in assistance forgiven over 5 years

- LINK: https://www.ihdamortgage.org/homebuyers
- Illinois Court-Based Rental Assistance Program (CBRAP)
 - Provides funding to Illinois tenants and landlords across the state (outside of Cook County) who have pending cases in eviction court. Available only to litigants in eviction court, Applicants may qualify for up to \$25,000 in emergency rental payments

• (1/23) Housing Discrimination Resources:

- Davenport Civil Rights Commission
 - Discrimination must have happened within the last 365 in Davenport, IA based on one of the twelve protected classes
 - Phone: 563-326-7888
- Illinois Human Rights Commission
 - If housing discrimination took place in Illinois
 - Phone: 312-814-6200
- o HUD Region VII Office
 - If it did not take place in Davenport but somewhere else in Iowa
 - Phone: 913-551-6972
- HUD Region V Office
 - If it took place in Illinois (can file both locations at HUD and Illinois Human Rights Commission)
 - Phone: 312-913-8453
- (6/23) Social Security Income for Disabled Children
 - Provides monthly payments for children with disabilities
 - o https://www.ssa.gov/disability/disability starter kits child eng.htm
 - Go to the website to look at
 - Definition of child disability
 - Child disability Report
 - Items needed for the child disability review
- (7/23) Habitat for Humanity
 - Builds low-cost housing for community members who participate in the program
 - Must have low to moderate income
 - Must be willing and able to pay a reasonable mortgage on the home (and property taxes, utilities, etc.)
 - https://www.habitatqc.org/

(7/23) I-HOPE Rock Island Housing Project by the Greater Metropolitan Area Housing Authority of Rock Island

- A temporary home ownership program that gives participants up to \$35,000 to own their own home
- Program has not launched as of 7/13/23, but you can fill out a google sheet for more information once the program launches
- Google Sheet Link: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfkC3PLOfVA_SHWu7Z3Yldhqxyanlt4rdzpk
 c22nDNcc7-3wg/viewform
- Website Link: https://www.gmaharic.org/

- (7/23) Oasis- Faith Walk World Outreach Center
 - o The Oasis is located at 1925 13th Street in East Moline, Illinois.
 - Hours
 - Friday 10 am-3 pmSaturday 10 am-1 pm

Monday – 5 pm-6 pm * Drop-offs only, not open to shoppers

- o About: The Oasis offers free clothing, furniture and household goods to families in need.
- o LINK: https://fwwoc.org/the-oasis/

Medical

If you are experiencing a physical health emergency, please call 911 for emergency services. If you are experiencing a mental health crisis or emergency, please call or text 988 for the emergency mental health crisis/suicide prevention support line.

- (12/22) Community Health Care, Inc. (CHC)- Health care organization that patients can apply to receive assistance through a sliding fee program that allows patients to pay for services based on income and family size
 - Contact Info
 - Phone: (563)335-3000
 - Link: Community Health Care, Quad Cities, Medical, Dental, OB/GYN (chcqca.org)
- (12/22) Edgerton Women's Health Center (CHC)
 - o (563) 359-6633
- (12/22) Rock Island County Health Department- Assorted services as listed below
 - Child Hearing and Vision Screening
 - Free of charge for all preschool children attending private or public licensed preschool or daycare facilities
 - Contact
 - Janet Hanson
 - (309)558-2925
 - Link: Rock Island County Health Department | Home (richd.org)
 - Family Case Management
 - Coordinates health and social services for eligible families with a pregnant woman or infant
 - Contact
 - (309) 558-2852 OR (309) 558-2853
 - Link: Rock Island County Health Department | Home (richd.org)
 - Health Works of Illinois (For Foster children only)
 - Contact
 - Kathleen Flynn at (309)558-2858
 - Link: Rock Island County Health Department | Home (richd.org)
 - Lead Poisoning Prevention Program

- If you child has an elevated blood lead level reading, they are "here to help"
- Contact
 - Faith Henderson, (309)558-2950
 - Link: Rock Island County Health Department | Home (richd.org)

School Health LINK

- School-linked health clinic with the ability to provide medical care and referrals,
 Services for children, adolescents, babies, and infants.
- Provide on-site care from 8-4:30 Monday through Friday, and 24-hour coverage through Trinity Emergency Rooms.
- Contact
 - Location: 3602 Avenue of the Cities, Moline IL 61265
 - Phone: (309) 743-1472
 - Link: Rock Island County Health Department | Home (richd.org)

WIC Nutrition support

- For women who are pregnant, breastfeeding, just had a baby, infants, and children to age 5, Rock Island County residents, have a family income of 185% or less of the federal poverty level, open to all types of family makeups
- For information, please see link
- Contact:
 - Link: <u>Rock Island County Health Department | Home (richd.org)</u>
- Breast Feeding Support Services
 - Call (309) 793-1955

• (12/22) Scott County Health Department

- Services for kids: Development screenings, I-smile dental care program, head lice resources, Immunizations, non-public school health screenings, lead poisoning prevention
- Services for adults: condom locator, STI testing, insurance resources, Tabacco Free QC, free naloxone
- Contact
 - Phone: (563)326-8618
 - Email: health@scottcountyiowa.gov
 - Address: 600 W 4th St. Davenport, IA 52801
 - Link: Scott County, Iowa | (scottcountyiowa.gov)

• (12/22) Marriage and Family Counseling Services

- Offers marriage counseling, marriage therapy, marriage psychotherapy, martial counseling martial therapy, divorce counseling and therapy, pre-martial counseling and therapy, individual counseling and therapy, and Spanish language family therapy
- Contact Information:
 - Address: 1800 3rd Ave, Suite 512, Rock Island IL
 - Phone: (309) 786-4491
 - Email: MARFAMCSL@AOL.com
- (12/22) Bethany for Children and Families- a private child welfare, mental health, community education, and social services provider
 - Adoption Services

- Behavioral Health Intervention Services
- Direct Family Intervention
- Family Furniture Assistance Program
- Foster Care and Licensing
- o Give Kids a Smile Program
- Housing Families NOW
- Housing Youth NOW Housing Teens in Need
- Independent Living Program

•

- Intact Family Services
 - Assists parents involved with the Illinois Department of Children and Family Services due to child abuse or neglect
 - Resources include parenting skills training, mental health treatment, substance abuse treatment, domestic violence counseling, housing/rental assistance, home repair/furnishings, transportation assistance, and food assistance
 - LINK: Intact Family Services | Bethany for Children & Families (bethany-qc.org)
- Maggie's Fund
 - Emergency assistance to children and families referred to the agency for families who need clothing, food, housing, bed, used furniture, appliances, groceries, gas, rent, utilities, etc.
 - LINK:Maggies Fund | BETHANY4CF (bethany-qc.org)
- Mental Health Services
 - Therapy for children ages three and up, adolescents, teens, and adults. Takes
 place at Bethany Offices or a child's school, location in school districts
 Davenport, Bettendorf, North Scott, Pleasant Valley, and Maguoketa
 - LINK: School-Based Therapy | Bethany for Children & Families (bethany-gc.org)
- Nurturing Parenting Program
 - Part of Wraparound Services
 - LINK: Wraparound | Bethany for Children & Families (bethany-qc.org)
- Pheonix Day Treatment Program
 - Mental health program that works with emotionally and behaviorally disordered children in 14 school districts in Illinois
 - LINK: <u>Phoenix Day Treatment</u> | <u>Bethany for Children & Families (bethany-qc.org)</u>
- Prevention Education
 - Workshops and educational services to young people, parents, and community in effort to reduce the incidence of teen pregnancy, STIs and other risky behaviors
 - Available ages 10+ to 8th grade with a variety of specialty programs
 - LINK: <u>Prevention Education | Bethany for Children & Families (bethany-qc.org)</u>
- o Therapeutic Recreation Program-
 - After school program designed for at-risk youth ages 8-17
 - Link: Therapeutic Recreation | Bethany for Children & Families (bethany-qc.org)
- Wraparound Program
 - Helps families achieve the vision they have for themselves

Link: Wraparound | Bethany for Children & Families (bethany-qc.org)

• (1/12/23) Medical Appointment Transportation Assistance

 If you need transportation to or from a non-emergency medical appointment, including specialists that may be out of town

Illinois Medicaid Holders:

- LINK:
 - https://www2.illinois.gov/hfs/SiteCollectionDocuments/08252021TransportationHandbookReissueFinal.pdf
- Rules: "Transportation of a patient to or from a covered source of medically necessary care to the nearest, appropriate, available medical provider is covered and payment can be made only if a cost-free mode of transportation is not available or not appropriate."
- Go to Link: https://www2.illinois.gov/hfs/SiteCollectionDocuments/First Transit Tr
 ip Request %20Instructions.pdf
- Call with your Medicaid ID ready to give to the person on the phone.
 You can set up a transportation appointment with them, make sure to call AT LEAST THREE DAYS before an appointment

Iowa Medicaid Holders:

- You may be able to get no-cost rides to your non-emergency doctor appointments. To set up a ride, please call Access2Care at 1-833-404-1061 (TTY 711), press 2 for lowa Total Care Member Services, then press 1 for Transportation.
- LINK: https://www.iowatotalcare.com/members/medicaid/benefits-services/transportation.html#:~:text=You%20may%20be%20able%20to, then%20press%201%20for%20Transportation.
- Contact care providers for more info: https://dhs.iowa.gov/ime/providers/MCO-contact-info
- (1/23) Family Resources- nonprofit that provides a variety of family services
 - Offers:
 - Survivor services (SA, DV), mental health and counseling, support groups, emergency crisis assistance, sheltering and rapid rehousing, safety planning, medical and legal advocacy, employment assistance, education and awareness, mentoring, comprehensive care coordination, foster group care, lowa Aftercare services network, foster and adoption services
 - Walk-In Crisis Facilities
 - Open 8:30am-5pm

Davenport: (563) 468-2310Moline: (309) 797-6534

o Muscatine: (563) 263-0067

o Jackson, Louisa, Clinton Counties: (866) 921-3354

24-Hour Crisis Line IOWA: (866) 921-3354

• 23-Hour Crisis Line ILLINOIS: (309) 797-1777

For therapy services: (563)445-0557

- For comprehensive care coordination: (855)277-0430
- For lowa Aftercare services, age 18 to 21-year-olds who have aged out of foster care or another court-ordered placement
 - (563) 468-2267
- Foster/Adoption Resources
 - (563) 468-2331
- (1/23) Child Abuse/Neglect Reporting Hotline
 - o Phone: 1-800-252-2873
- (1/23) Robert Young Center for Mental Health- inpatient and outpatient services for individuals with mental health diagnosis or substance use addiction
 - o Phone: 779-3000
 - LINK: https://www.unitypoint.org/quadcities/robert-young-center-home.aspx
- (1/23) Riverside Drug and Alcohol Services (Unity Point Health)
 - 0 (309) 779-3000
- (1/23) Division of Specialized Care for Children (DSCC)- for Illinois families. Assigns a care coordinator which can help coordinate nurses, social works, speech therapists, health insurance, respiratory therapists, other human-services related professionals
 - o For interest in services, call (800) 322-3722
 - Program may help with
 - Access to diagnostic tests, special care providers, answers to insurance questions, recourses and info, care coordination plans, communication with providers, transportation support, financial support
 - Focuses on kids who have serious chronic conditions, or don't have a clear diagnosis for an issue
- (1/23) Alcoholic Anonymous- regular meetings and support for people with alcohol or substance abuse issues
 - LINK: aaquadcities.org
 - o Call: (309) 764-1016
- (1/23) Lutheran Social Services of Illinois-
 - There are no headquarters in QCs, but might be able to get help by calling 786-6400
- (1/23) Lutheran Social Services of Iowa- offers a variety of services for children and families
 - There is a headquarters in Davenport
 - To contact, call (563) 322-74419
 - Address 111 W. 15th St, Davenport IA 52803
 - Services they offer include
 - Early Childhood Services
 - Behavioral Intervention for kids
 - Community Programs
 - Residential Treatment
 - Services for People with disabilities
 - Respite care
 - Daily supported community living
 - Host homes

- Immigrants and refugee community services
 - Global greens/Global greens farmer's market
 - Childcare program
 - Services for elderly refugees
 - Community-Based English as a Second Language
 - Citizenship education
 - Match and save program
 - Resettlement Services
 - Welcome center initiative
 - Statewide services for immigrants
 - Community navigator pilot program
- Foster Care and Adoption Support
- Services for Adults
 - Family Centered Services
 - Services for people with disabilities
 - Therapy Services
- (1/23) RICCA (Rock Island County Council on Addictions)- offers addiction treatment services to adults and adolescents, anger management classes, and prevention services
 - Accepts Medicaid insurance
 - o Phone: (309) 792-0292
 - Services include:
 - Adolescent and adult outpatient programs, adult and adolescent anger management treatment, domestic violence treatment, evaluations, DUI classes
- (1/23) Illinois Department of Human Services
 - A variety of services including
 - Cash, SNAP (food Stamps) and Medical Assistance, WIC
 - Child Care Assistance
 - Rehabilitation Services
 - Emergency services (food, housing)
 - Suicide prevention program (call 988 for a mental health emergency)
 - Refugee and Immigrant services
 - Pregnancy and parenting services
 - Youth Services
 - & More!
 - Link: https://www.dhs.state.il.us/page.aspx
 - To contact go one website and search by services needed
- (1/23) Equip for Equality- organization for advancing the human and civil rights of people with disabilities in Illinois
 - Works with and for people with disabilities on self-advocacy assistance, legal services, public policy, monitoring, and training. Special programs in assistive technology, Social Security beneficiaries, traumatic brain injuries, and voting rights of people with disabilities
 - o To get legal help, call 800-537-2632 or fill out an online intake form

- LINK: https://www.equipforequality.org/get-legal-help-from-efe/
- Explore the link to look at what types of cases they take
- (1/23) Illinois Client Assistance Program- federally funded program designed to help people with disabilities in understanding and using rehabilitation services
 - Eligibility
 - Anyone seeking information, applying for services or already receiving services from the division of rehabilitation services (DRS) or the Vocational Rehabilitation and Centers for Independent Living
 - Persons who are dissatisfied with the services they are receiving, or who have been denied for services for which they may be eligible
 - Persons needing intervention or assistance in the relationships with programs providing rehabilitation services
 - Contact Info
 - Phone:
 - Voice: 1-855-452-2725, TTY and Relay callers dial 711
 - Email: cap@equipforequality.org
- (1/23) EveryChild- organization that offers a variety of child and family services
 - Services include
 - Therapeutic and case management support for children who have experienced trauma
 - Parenting education and support
 - Support for expecting parents (including doula services, breastfeeding support, on-call labor and delivery support, parental education courses)
 - Contact
 - Phone: (309) 736-7170
 - Emails: Info@foreverychild.org
- (1/23) Pregnancy Resources- religiously affiliated organization offering birth/pregnancy resources
 - Services include:
 - Pregnancy tests, free ultrasounds, post-abortion healing classes, women of the bible courses, support services (absence-based sex education, support for parents of pregnant teens, decision-making) active parenting courses, father & dad support and education, baby basics, healthy pregnancies
 - Bella's Boutique- loans pregnancy clothing, new baby bag given 30 days before due date, disposable diapers, baby clothes up to size 2T/3T, car seats
 - Contact Info:
 - Davenport Center
 - 2706 W. Central Park Davenport IA 52804
 - Phone: 563-386-3737
 - Moline Center
 - 3825 16th Street Moline IL 61265
 - Phone: 309-797-3636

- (1/23) RoEll Inc.- Providing support to children and young adults aged 0-30 needing financial assistance with medical/mental healthcare. Can help with medication costs, provider visit copays or costs
 - o Fill out online form to see if funds are available
 - LINK: https://roellinc.com/
- (1/23) Moline WIC Assistance- Moline Community Heath Care
 - WIC and breastfeeding assistance
 - o Call (563) 327-2074
- (6/23) Social Security Income for Disabled Children
 - Provides monthly payments for children with disabilities
 - o https://www.ssa.gov/disability/disability/disability/starter kits child eng.htm
 - Go to the website to look at
 - Definition of child disability
 - Child disability Report
 - Items needed for the child disability review
- (6/23) Lions Club Glasses Assistance
 - Instructions from website: The best way for an individual to receive eyeglasses or hearing aids assistance from Lions International is to get in contact with a local Lions club or a district in your area. Local Lions clubs are comprised of a group of volunteers who implement projects and programs in their communities, and at times provide direct assistance to individuals.
 - Rock Island Evening Lions Club
 - https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/club-locator/details?id=504
 - Use link on website to submit a contact request, or contact the club president
 - https://www.facebook.com/pages/Rock-Island-Lions-Home/103937579671624
 - Milan
 - https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/clublocator/details?id=39332
 - https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100075580970042
 - Use link on website to submit a contact request, or contact the club president
 - Bettendorf
 - https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/club-locator/details?id=4310
 - Use link on website to submit a request or contact the club president
 - https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100067065666413

Clothing

- (12/22) Good Things NOW-Rock Island Project Now- created to provide residents of Mercer
 County with quality used clothing at garage sale prices every day
 - Open Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday from 10am-3pm and Saturday from 9am-2pm
 - Store address 605 SW 3rd Street, Aledo
 - 0 (309)582-3244

- (12/22) Humility Homes and Services Fresh Start Center & Corner Closet- available to homeless
 families once per day, community families who are not experiencing homelessness once per
 month.
 - Corner Closet- free clothes, household goods, and sometimes furniture to community members in need. Need a voucher from a community partner. Free showers for unhoused adults 18+.
 - Link: Fresh Start Donation Center Humility Homes
 - 525 Fillmore Street Davenport Iowa
 - Open M-F from 8am-3pm (closed holidays)
 - Fresh Start Center: Open to the Public Monday-Friday from 9am-4pm, garage sale prices every day for furniture, home goods, clothing, shoes
 - Fresh Start Donation Center Humility Homes
 - 522 Fillmore Street Davenport Iowa
- (12/22) King's Harvest Monthly Giveaways-
 - Monthly giveaway is open to the community on the 2nd Saturday of the month from 8:30am until 10:00am. Provides toiletry items, jackets, socks and underwear, and bedding. Sometimes other items are available as donated. Sign up at the door, first come first served
 - o Link: <u>Kings Harvest Ministries How To Get Help</u>
 - Location: 824 West 3rd Street Davenport Iowa
 - o Phone: (563)570-4536
- (3/23) Transitions Mental Health Services
 - Provides services:
 - Community outreach
 - Youth Services
 - For ages 5 and older teaches skills like emotional intelligence, lifedevelopment skills, education, therapy, counseling, vocational training
 - Employment services
 - Can help identify what types of jobs you might be interested in, learning skills to help get hired and perform job duties, work through fears concerns and challenges. Help offering employment through their agency owned and operated community businesses.
 - Therapy Services
 - Long and short term
 - Psychiatric services
 - Scott County Mental Health Court Services
 - Provides individuals with serious mental illnesses and who have encountered the criminal justice system, mental health treatment, and coordination and linkage to local health and human services providers and other community resources.
 - Advocacy Services
 - Provide assistance to individuals and families to help access or utilize services, support, or treatment
 - Residential Services

- Provide transitional 24-hour and intermittent care in supported living facilities if you need assistance with developing and improving the living and coping skills you need to successfully live independently in the community
- Consultation and training services
 - Consultation Services
 - Provide short-term individual and group consultation if you
 want help understanding and responding to individuals showing
 challenging symptoms, behaviors, personalities, and
 perspectives. Employers, co-workers, educators, religious staff,
 family members, law enforcement officials, and social service
 providers are examples of those who have received
 consultation services.
 - Training Services
 - Transitions Mental Health Services professionals can speak to community organizations, businesses, schools, and other groups on various mental health issues.
 - Will develop a presentation or workshop designed to fulfill your specific needs. Length of presentation may vary from short 20minute presentations to half-day or multi-day workshops.
- To contact for information:

Phone: 309-283-1228

Website: http://transmhs.org/

- (6/23) Lions Club Glasses Assistance
 - Instructions from website: The best way for an individual to receive eyeglasses or hearing aids assistance from Lions International is to get in contact with a local Lions club or a district in your area. Local Lions clubs are comprised of a group of volunteers who implement projects and programs in their communities, and at times provide direct assistance to individuals.
 - Rock Island Evening Lions Club
 - https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/club-locator/details?id=504
 - Use link on website to submit a contact request, or contact the club president
 - https://www.facebook.com/pages/Rock-Island-Lions-Home/103937579671624
 - Milan
 - https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/club-locator/details?id=39332
 - https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100075580970042
 - Use link on website to submit a contact request, or contact the club president
 - Bettendorf
 - https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/clublocator/details?id=4310
 - Use link on website to submit a request or contact the club president
 - https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100067065666413
- (7/23) Oasis- Faith Walk World Outreach Center

- Located at 1925 13th Street in East Moline, Illinois.
- Hours
 - Friday 10 am-3 pm
 Saturday 10 am-1 pm
 Monday 5 pm-6 pm * Drop-offs only, not open to shoppers
- About: The Oasis offers free clothing, furniture and household goods to families in need.
- LINK: https://fwwoc.org/the-oasis/
- (11/23) Minnie's Maison Clothing Center
 - Clothing Center
 - Free store community members can shop, must apply in advance online. Case workers can go in and shop on a family's behalf. No income requirements.
 - LINK: https://www.clothingcenterqca.org/

General/Other

Directories

- (12/22) United Way Community Resources Link: https://www.unitedwayillinois.org/211-2/ OR https://search.ne211.org/
- (12-22) Quad City Resource Directory Link: QCON Community Resource Search by findhelp Search and Connect to Social Care

General Resources

- (1/24) SAL Community Services Welcoming Center- a "one stop shop" to help support immigrants to navigate state services and coordinate with local nonprofits to help immigrants get start in the Quad Cities.
 - Services include case worker support, assistance applying for documentation, community education workshops, assistance with employment and education.
 - o Services are offered in a variety of different languages, and translators are available.
 - o Contact info:
 - Hours 8:30am-5:00pm, Monday-Friday
 - Location: 1609 4th St., Building 2 in Rock Island 61201
 - Phone: (309) 793-8201
 - Off-hours assistance hotline: (712) 722-7609
 - LINK: https://www.salcommunityservices.org/open-door-crisisassistance/welcoming-center
- (12/22) Rock Island Township- offers a variety of programs
 - General Assistance program: Eligible clients may receive a maximum of \$321 per month towards rent, utilities, personal needs and food. Vouchers are issued to clients and checks are mailed to the rental property owners. All rental properties must be registered with the City of Rock Island.
 - Typically, our clients are single, unemployed or applying for Social Security disability and have no other means of financial self-support.

- The application process can take up to 30 days
- If approved and able to work, clients must seek employment, using resources at the Township (computer center, newspaper, job listings, etc.) to find a job.
- Voter Registration We have several Deputy Registrars who would be happy to register you to vote, update your address, or change your voting status.
- Free copies and faxes We will make a limited number of copies for Township residents or send a fax on their behalf. These can be related to employment, taxes, driver's licenses, etc.
- o Free Notary We will notarize your documents should that be needed.
- Warming / Cooling Center Whenever we have temperature extremes, Lund Hall at the Township is open for you to drop in and get warm or cool, depending on the season.
- Ethel Schurlock Giving Center We accept donations of gently used clothing and shoes given to people who need them. Books, VHS or DVD movies and other household items may be available sometimes. There is no charge for any item.
- (12/22) Moline Township- offers emergency assistance and a variety of services including:
 - General and emergency assistance
 - o Back to work clothing program
 - Student bus ticket program
 - Winter clothing program
 - o Temporary Handicap Placard Program
 - Free notary services
 - Voter registration
 - o Contact: (209)764-3558
 - o Link: Assistance Moline Township
- (12/22) Illinois Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF)- provides temporary financial assistance for pregnant women and families with one or more dependent children. Assistance can pay for food, shelter, utilities, and expenses other than medical. Must be 18 or older, pregnant, or have kids.
 - Contact that TANF local office
 - Or call 1-800-843-6154 from M-F 8:00am-5:00pm
 - Link: <u>Illinois Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF)</u> | <u>Benefits.gov</u>
- (12/22) Christian Care Rescue Mission Care- provides a community meal site for anyone in need
 - O Hours:
 - Breakfast Sunday-Saturday at 6:30am
 - Lunch: Monday-Friday 12:00pm
 - Dinner: Sunday-Saturday at 6:30pm
 - Services also include: warming and cooling center site, street outreach, men's shelter, case management
 - o Contact:
 - Phone: (309) 786-5734
 - Address: 2209 3rd Ave, Rock Island, IL 61201
 - Link: <u>Services | Christian Care Rock Island Shelter and Homeless Resources</u> (<u>christiancareqc.org</u>)

- (12/22) Quad Cities Open Network Hub- community organization that acts as a centralized base for community resources with an online searchable database for all different needs and resources
 - o Link: QCON Community Resource Search by findhelp Search and Connect to Social Care
- (1/23) Federal Communications Commission- Affordable Connectivity Program
 - If you participate or qualify for any of these programs, you can take advantage of a \$30/monthly internet discount
 - SNAP, Medicaid, Federal Public Housing Assistance, Supplementary Security Income (SSI), WIC, Veterans Pension or Survivor Benefits, Lifeline
 - LINK: https://www.fcc.gov/acp
- (1/23) Prairie State Legal Services- no-cost legal assistance
 - Can help with NON-CRIMINAL law including Orders of protection, divorce guardianship, evictions and foreclosures, utility shut-offs, denial of public benefits (Social security, food stamps, section 8 housing, Medicaid), poor housing conditions, criminal records relief, driver's license issues
 - o Call office at 309-794-1328
 - LINK: https://pslegal.org/
- (1/23) Salvation Army- Offers homeless assistance and prevention program, rapid rehousing program, and shelter program
 - Call Davenport/Moline Locations
 - Davenport/Scott County: (563)324-4808
 - Moline/Rock Island County: (309)764-2811
 - o LINK: https://centralusa.salvationarmy.org/quadcities/provide-housing/
 - Program may be able to also assist with
 - Food assistance, housing assistance, youth empowerment program, Pathway of Hope program for parents, disaster survivor assistance, adult rehabilitation center, eviction diversion program, Davenport Corps
- (1/23) Child Abuse/Neglect Reporting Hotline
 - o Phone: 1-800-252-2873
- (1/23) Robert Young Center for Mental Health- inpatient and outpatient services for individuals with mental health diagnosis or substance use addiction
 - o Phone: 779-3000
 - o LINK: https://www.unitypoint.org/quadcities/robert-young-center-home.aspx
- (1/23) Riverside Drug and Alcohol Services (Unity Point Health)
 - o (309) 779-3000
- (1/23) Division of Specialized Care for Children (DSCC)- for Illinois families. Assigns a care coordinator which can help coordinate nurses, social works, speech therapists, health insurance, respiratory therapists, other human-services related professionals
 - o For interest in services, call (800) 322-3722
 - Program may help with
 - Access to diagnostic tests, special care providers, answers to insurance questions, recourses and info, care coordination plans, communication with providers, transportation support, financial support

- Focuses on kids who have serious chronic conditions, or don't have a clear diagnosis for an issue
- (1/23) Family Resources- nonprofit that provides a variety of family services
 - Offers:
 - Survivor services (SA, DV), mental health and counseling, support groups, emergency crisis assistance, sheltering and rapid rehousing, safety planning, medical and legal advocacy, employment assistance, education and awareness, mentoring, comprehensive care coordination, foster group care, lowa Aftercare services network, foster and adoption services
 - Walk-In Crisis Facilities
 - Open 8:30am-5pm

Davenport: (563) 468-2310Moline: (309) 797-6534

o Muscatine: (563) 263-0067

o Jackson, Louisa, Clinton Counties: (866) 921-3354

• 24-Hour Crisis Line IOWA: (866) 921-3354

• 23-Hour Crisis Line ILLINOIS: (309) 797-1777

- (1/23) Lutheran Social Services of Iowa- offers a variety of services for children and families
 - There is a headquarters in Davenport
 - To contact, call (563) 322-74419
 - Address 111 W. 15th St, Davenport IA 52803
 - Services they offer include
 - Early Childhood Services
 - Behavioral Intervention for kids
 - Community Programs
 - Residential Treatment
 - Services for People with disabilities
 - Respite care
 - Daily supported community living
 - Host homes
 - Immigrants and refugee community services
 - Global greens/Global greens farmer's market
 - Childcare program
 - Services for elderly refugees
 - Community-Based English as a Second Language
 - Citizenship education
 - Match and save program
 - Resettlement Services
 - Welcome center initiative
 - Statewide services for immigrants
 - Community navigator pilot program
 - Foster Care and Adoption Support
 - Services for Adults

- Family Centered Services
- Services for people with disabilities
- Therapy Services
- (1/23) RICCA (Rock Island County Council on Addictions)- offers addiction treatment services to adults and adolescents, anger management classes, and prevention services
 - Accepts Medicaid insurance
 - o Phone: (309) 792-0292
 - Services include:
 - Adolescent and adult outpatient programs, adult and adolescent anger management treatment, domestic violence treatment, evaluations, DUI classes
- (1/23) Illinois Department of Human Services
 - A variety of services including
 - Cash, SNAP (food Stamps) and Medical Assistance, WIC
 - Child Care Assistance
 - Rehabilitation Services
 - Emergency services (food, housing)
 - Suicide prevention program (call 988 for a mental health emergency)
 - Refugee and Immigrant services
 - Pregnancy and parenting services
 - Youth Services
 - & More!
 - Link: https://www.dhs.state.il.us/page.aspx
 - To contact go one website and search by services needed
- (1/23) Equip for Equality- organization for advancing the human and civil rights of people with disabilities in Illinois
 - Works with and for people with disabilities on self-advocacy assistance, legal services, public policy, monitoring, and training. Special programs in assistive technology, Social Security beneficiaries, traumatic brain injuries, and voting rights of people with disabilities
 - o To get legal help, call 800-537-2632 or fill out an online intake form
 - LINK: https://www.equipforequality.org/get-legal-help-from-efe/
 - Explore the link to look at what types of cases they take
- (1/23) Illinois Client Assistance Program- federally funded program designed to help people with disabilities in understanding and using rehabilitation services
 - Eligibility
 - Anyone seeking information, applying for services or already receiving services from the division of rehabilitation services (DRS) or the Vocational Rehabilitation and Centers for Independent Living
 - Persons who are dissatisfied with the services they are receiving, or who have been denied for services for which they may be eligible
 - Persons needing intervention or assistance in the relationships with programs providing rehabilitation services
 - Contact Info
 - Phone:

- Voice: 1-855-452-2725, TTY and Relay callers dial 711
- Email: <u>cap@equipforequality.org</u>
- (1/23) Martin Luther King Center- center in Rock Island Illinois which programs for children and hosts resource events
 - Programs
 - After school program- free for children in kindergarten through 9th grade in the Rock Island/Milan school district from August 8th-June 2, 2023. Currently a wait list.
 - Call (309) 732-2999
 - Visit Link: https://www.mlkcenter.org/programs
 - Summer Day Camp- free for children 5-14 years old. Must apply- application currently full but go online to fill out the application and be placed on a waiting list
 - LINK: https://www.mlkcenter.org/programs
 - Hosts community events, including but not limited to:
 - Volunteer income tax assistance program, housing fairs, childhood/childcare fairs
 - Calendar link: https://www.mlkcenter.org/events
- (1/23) Homewood Church- Homewood Cares program may be able to provide monetary
 assistance, grocery assistance, meals for those who have had surgery, homebound due to
 illness, or have a baby. May also be able to provide rides to appointments, seasonal yard work,
 basic plumbing, indoor painting, window cleaning, moving assistance, emergency snow removal,
 errands and misc.
 - Contact:
 - Phone: (309) 797-2000
 - Address: 3303 60th Street Moline IL
 - LINK: https://homewoodefc.org/cares
- (1/23) World Relief Quad Cities- programs including immigration services, case management, education, children & youth support, economic empowerment, refugee resettlement. Tailored to help immigrants and refugees and their families
 - International Food Pantry
 - World Relief Quad Cities 1852 16th St. Moline IL 61265
 - Open second Monday of each month from 9:00am-11:00am
 - LINK: https://worldrelief.org/quad-cities/for-immigrants/food-pantry-dates/
 - Immigrant services include
 - International food pantry, employment assistance, immigration legal services,
 ESL and citizenship support
 - LINK: https://worldrelief.org/quad-cities/for-immigrants/ils-client-resources/
- (1/23) River City Church Food Pantry- Park Hill Campus
 - By appointment only, call (309) 764-5685
 - 2305 7th Ave Moline IL 61265
 - Serves all of OCs
- (1/23) EveryChild- organization that offers a variety of child and family services
 - Services include

- Therapeutic and case management support for children who have experienced trauma
- Parenting education and support
- Support for expecting parents (including doula services, breastfeeding support, on-call labor and delivery support, parental education courses)
- Contact

Phone: (309) 736-7170

Emails: Info@foreverychild.org

- (1/23) Pregnancy Resources- religiously affiliated organization offering birth/pregnancy resources
 - Services include:
 - Pregnancy tests, free ultrasounds, post-abortion healing classes, women of the bible courses, support services (absence-based sex education, support for parents of pregnant teens, decision-making) active parenting courses, father & dad support and education, baby basics, healthy pregnancies
 - Bella's Boutique- loans pregnancy clothing, new baby bag given 30 days before due date, disposable diapers, baby clothes up to size 2T/3T, car seats
 - o Contact Info:
 - Davenport Center

2706 W. Central Park Davenport IA 52804

Phone: 563-386-3737

Moline Center

3825 16th Street Moline IL 61265

Phone: 309-797-3636

- (1/23) Safe at Home Iowa- program for survivors of domestic violence, sexual assault, trafficking, stalking, or violent crimes to help obscure or hide your address from abusers/offenders
 - o Contact info:

Phone: (515) 725-7233 (SAFE)

IA coalition against domestic violence: 800-770-1650

IA coalition against sexual assault: 800-284-7821

- (1/23) Helping Services for Families and Youth- for IOWA only
 - Services: domestic abuse advocacy, family education and support, substance use prevention, youth mentoring, safety planning, individual and group advocacy, housing resources, bi-lingual advocacy, support group facilitation

o 24/7 Resource Line: 1-800-383-2988 or locally (563) 382-2989

o To contact the office: 563-387-1720

- (1/23) Victims of Crime- national program to promote awareness action and advocacy to
 enhance victim safety and hold offenders accountable. Limited services depending on grant
 funding, specialized on victims of crimes
 - Services:
 - LINK: https://victimsofcrime.org/
- (1/23) Crime Victim Compensation Program (Iowa Only)- compensates victims for certain outof-pocket expenses related to injuries from violent crime, such as medical care, counseling, lost

wages, and funeral expenses (when costs are not covered by insurance or other sources). Program can also reimburse for crime-scene clean-up, replacement of clothing held as evidence, replacement of security items, child or dependent care, relocation expenses and travel.

- LINK: https://www.iowaattorneygeneral.gov/for-crime-victims/crime-victim-compensation-program
- o Phone: (515)281-5044
- For help, complete an application, sign 3 releases, and return it to the crime victim compensation program by mail or through the online compensation application. You do not need a lawyer to get benefits.
- (1/23) Iowa Victim Information and Notification Everyday (IowaVINE)
 - Free and anonymous phone service that provides victims of crime information and notification about the custody status of an offender. Victims can receive automated notification by telephone, internet, email
 - LINK: <u>lowa Victim Information & Notification Everyday (lowaVINE) | lowa Attorney</u>
 General
 - o To register: call 1-888-IAVINE or visit <u>www.vinelink.com</u>
- (1/23) Iowa Protective Order Notification- information notification system that tracks the service and expiration of protective orders
 - o Phone: 1-888-742-8463
 - LINK: <u>IPONDA</u> | <u>Black Hawk County IA (iowa.gov)</u>
- **(1/23) Illinois Crime Victims Compensation Program** goal to reduce financial burden of violent crime on families up to \$27,000
 - o LINK: Illinois Attorney General Crime Victim Compensation Program
 - o Phone: 1-800-228-3368
- (1/24) Quad Cities Open Network- organization made up of member agencies of community Service and nonprofit organization in the Quad Cities
 - Resource search link: https://qconhubresources.findhelp.com/
 - Runs SEAP- Supplemental Emergency Assistance Program
 - Up to \$300 of emergency assistance annually, restrictions and requirements necessary. First come first serve and need based selection.
 - About SEAP:
 - https://unitedwayqc.galaxydigital.com/agency/detail/?agency_id=79172
 - Contact SAL Family Service worker for more information, or contact Diane Sonneville, Program Manager, at (563) 323-77s2 EXT: 3237732 or email at diane@seapqc.org
- (1/23) East Moline Public Library- Library in east moline with a variety of services including
 - Services include:
 - E-content borrowing
 - Library cards for book lending
 - Wi-Fi Hotspot
 - Meeting Rooms
 - Tech Help
 - Zoo/Museum passes for cardholder only, first come first served
 - Computer/copiers

- Event/Clubs
 - Teen Library Council
 - Story time
 - Kids Crafts, teen crafts, family craft nights
 - Family nights
 - Movie nights
 - Chess Club
 - Speaker events
 - Yoga
 - Computer Basics Classes
 - Adult book clubs, Teen Book Clubs
 - & More!
 - Free Tax Preparation
- Events LINK: https://eastmoline.librarycalendar.com/events/month
- (1/23) Moline Public Library- Library that offers a variety of services including:
 - Services include:
 - Free Tax Preparation
 - Passport Services
 - E-books and online content
 - Library cards for book lending
 - Clubs
 - Best Seller Book Club
 - Adult book clubs
 - Kids story time
 - Adult, teen, kids' crafts
 - Adult reading programs (year-round)
 - Kids clubs (anime, teen library council)
 - Books by mail for long- and short-term disabilities
 - Meeting rooms
 - Notary services
 - Voter registration
 - 3D printing
 - Passes to the Niabi Zoo, Quad City Botanical Center, German American Heritage Center, the Flgge Museum, Putnam Museum
- (1/23) Rock Island Public Library- Public library in Rock Island that offers a variety of services
 - Services include:
 - NO FINE lending and library cards
 - Clubs/Events
 - Kids Storytime
 - Teen book clubs
 - Adult, teen, kid crafts
 - Reading programs
 - Mobile Library (schedule varies)

- Printing
- Curbside pickup
- Meeting Rooms
- Notary Services
- Voter Registration
- Book-a-librarian
- Computer & Wi-Fi
- Diversity, Equity, and inclusion discussions and speakers
- o Link: https://www.rockislandlibrary.org/events/upcoming?page=1
- (1/23) Rock Island Fire Department Child Car Seat Check- program which sponsors car seat fit stations through Illinois and Iowa through Safe Kids Worldwide.
 - o Call for information at (309) 373-0150
 - May have free car seats when you sit through a safety session (lasts around 30 min) subject to available funding
- (6/23) Social Security Income for Disabled Children
 - o Provides monthly payments for children with disabilities
 - o https://www.ssa.gov/disability/disability_starter_kits_child_eng.htm
 - Go to the website to look at
 - Definition of child disability
 - Child disability Report
 - Items needed for the child disability review
- (9/23) Quad City Animal Welfare Center
 - Veterinary clinic
 - Low cost spay/neuter program
 - o Drive-Up Curbside Low-Cost Wellness Clinic for pets
 - Low-cost pet check-ups (cats and dogs)
 - o Link: https://qcawc.org/vet-clinic/drive-up-curbside-wellness-clinic